

2445 S. Afton Rd. Beloit, WI 53511 608.364.2980 Phone 608.364.2986 Fax www.townofbeloit.org

MEMORANDUM 1/17/2024

TO: Town of Beloit Board of Supervisors

FROM: Chief LeAnn Jones

RE: Promotion of Johnathan Stanley to Sergeant

STAFF RECOMMENDATION

I have reviewed the results of the sergeant testing procedure consisting of a panel interview, written responses to scenarios, and a review of the candidate's personnel file and performance evaluations for the last two years.

RECOMMENDED MOTION

I move to approve the promotion of Johnathan Stanley from patrol officer to patrol sergeant effective January 22, 2024.

BACKGROUND

On January 9, 2024 Sgt. Cisneros tendered his resignation effect January 31, 2024. This resignation creates a vacant sergeant position. At this time the Department has the opportunity to promote a patrol officer to sergeant.

ANALYSIS

Officer Stanley has three years of experience as a law enforcement officer with the Town of Beloit and prior experience with the City of Beloit. Officer Stanley holds a Bachelor's Degree from Beloit College and spent a semester during college working as a Police Intern at the Town of Beloit Police Department.

ADDITIONAL CONSIDERATION

After approval and swearing in of new Sgt. Stanley, I am requesting the swearing in of part-time officer, Tom Halvorsen. Historically part-time officers have not had Board approval, however they have been sworn in by the Board Chair.

CC: Tim Wellnitz, Town Administrator